
 

January 19, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Vicki Schmidt, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare 

Statehouse, Room 441-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Schmidt: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 282 by Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 282 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 The bill amends the state’s Uniform Controlled Substances Act by adding and updating 

drugs contained in Schedules II and III.  The bill also amends Schedule I which includes drugs that 

are illegal to possess. 

 

 SB 282 may have an effect on local and state prosecutors, law enforcement, and 

Department of Corrections.  Enactment of the bill could potentially result in additional arrests, 

court time, prison time, and lab testing.  The bill would have no fiscal effect on the Board of 

Pharmacy.  There could also be an increase in revenues for criminal fines. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Alexandra Blasi, Board of Pharmacy  


